Educational Policy Committee (EPC)

September 18, 2008

Present:  Professors CJ Koepp, Ted Lossowski, Ernie Olson, and Sandy Shilepsky; Student Representative Raquele Laury '09; Dean Leslie Miller-Bernal; and Associate Dean Cindy Speaker 

The meeting was called to order at 4:30pm. Associate Dean Speaker volunteered to take the minutes.

1. Dean Miller-Bernal distributed MSCHE’s Standard 12 on General Education.

2. The Committee first discussed issues relating to its operation.
a. Professor Koepp volunteered to be the Committee’s representative to the Academic Affairs Committee of the Board of Trustees.

b. Professor Shilepsky volunteered to be the Committee’s budget representative to the Administration.

c. The Committee agreed to rotate the minute-taking responsibility. Schedule is as follows:

Sept
25
Koepp

Oct
2
Laury


9
Lossowski


16
Olson


23
Shilepsky


30
Miller-Bernal

Nov
6
No meeting this week


13
Speaker


20
Koepp


27
No meeting this week

Dec
4
Laury

Minutes will be posted on The Globe in the Faculty area, at the access level for all to see. Valerie Kelly will be responsible for posting the minutes once they have been approved by the Committee. Minute takers are to distribute the minutes to the Committee electronically (epc@wells.edu) for consideration at the following meeting. Action items and discussion points should be provided in the minutes.

d. The Committee discussed what curriculum changes should be considered under its purview. Mentioned were new minors, especially those not associated with an established major; deletion of majors and minors; removal of courses no longer offered.
e. Dean Miller-Bernal expressed former Board member Gail Kitch’s interest in continuing to participate in the College’s general education planning. Members of the Committee agreed to have her join our discussions.
3. General Education Discussion
Dean Miller-Bernal informed the Committee of the work that TYAP had done last year regarding general education. In particular, she shared the list of the NSSE comparison schools that were explored. The Committee briefly discussed issues relating to what type of approach Wells should take with general education, how the Committee will work with the larger faculty, why we are doing this work on general education, and how general education must be sustainable for Wells.

4. In preparation for next week’s meeting (Thursday, September 25, 2008 at 4:30), members should read Standard 12, explore Wheaton College’s general education program (www.wheatoncollege.edu), and review our current requirements (see the Wells College Catalog pages 34-36).
The meeting adjourned at 5:45pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Associate Dean Speaker

